Primrose Hill Patient Participation Group

Practice Meeting 8th October 2022
Meeting Notes
· Present:
· PPG: John Nutt (Chair & taking notes), Sally McKenzie, Jeremy Cullen, Clare Wright (Apologies from David Niven).

· PH Surgery: Dr Abanti Paul, Sanjay Ahuha (Practice Manager), Izabella Rudnik (Operations Manager), Ms Micha Bedwell (Social Prescriber & Administrator) & Fleur (work experience from Germany).
· Matters Arising from last PPG/Practice Meeting held 25th August 2022:
· Staffing update:  New p/t Dr Farah Baruk. Practice also advertising for another doctor but it was noted that it was difficult to attract f/t doctors in spite of offering enhanced  terms of service. Locums working for the practice were fitting in well.

· New Practice Website: Since its launch a few months ago it was being updated daily as needed.  PPG/Practice meeting notes were added after each meeting.

· Telephones: 81% of incoming calls were being answered from the queue and the call-back system working well when queue reaches a certain number. Incoming calls answered by other members of the team at peak periods.

· Appointments system: 2168 appointments were given in the past month with 1201 of them face-to-face. Patients were being given the choice of face-to-face or via telephone/video as far as was possible but many prefer phone/video. The e-Consult system was receiving 100% satisfaction ratings.

· New Services update:  The practice was now approved for doctor training and 10 students were being given training under Dr Kiran Sodha.

· Primrose Hill Project:  Progressing well with weekly mental health team meetings to review patients' needs and clinic appointments offered by Dr Duncko.

· Medication Reviews: Continuing to be undertaken by Lauren Hill (Practice Pharmacist) or by doctors.  The PPG Chair commented he had had a telephone review recently with Lauren that was very thorough. 407 reviews had taken place some 80% of the total needed to be completed by April 2023.

· Extended Access Project:  This had commenced with Saturday appointments being made available via a rotating venue hub. There were some teething issues as not all available appointments were being used and some discussion is underway as how other activities such as diabetes reviews, for example, might take up the slack.

· Blood tests in-house: Whilst these are still being offered for existing regular patients there was a problem with a national shortage of test bottles with some evidence of other practices hoarding supplies.  New blood tests may be restricted and patients referred  either to the Royal Free or UCLH until this problem is resolved.

· Covid-19: Dr Paul confirmed that cases were rising again. Supplies of the new Pfizer booster vaccinations (similar to the new Moderna one) were expected shortly and patients would be given a choice if they requested
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·  a particular one. Vaccinations were being given either in surgery or via pharmacies or hubs.







· Flu' vaccinations:  The seasonal Flu' clinic had commenced.  Vaccinations were being given singly and not at the same time as Covid-19 boosters as this enabled other health checks, such as blood presssure to be measured at the same time.

· Blood Pressure Project:  This project as detailed in the minutes of the last meeting was progressing well under Lauren Hill.

· Pre-Diabetes Pilot Education Programme: Dr Kiran Sodha will be trialling this education programme via Zoom to commence on 13 October (timing of session to be advised on Dr Sodha's return from an overseas trip
                                         Action: Dr Sodha

· On The Hill articles:  John confirmed that he had been in touch with the editor of on the hill and had advised Dr Sodha and Lauren Hill of the word count and copy deadlines for their contributions on diabetes prevention and blood pressure for articles to be published in the December edition.



Action: Dr Sodha/Lauren Hill
· Patient List: The practices patient list continues to grow at roughly 6 new patients each week and the total number of patients now stands at 7630. It was noted that the practice list pre-Covid stood at around 6000. The practice could not turn patients away but was observing strict residence rules. The main difficulty with this growth is that the practice cannot expand by taking on more staff as it is limited in premises space as things stand at present.

· Complaints data (anonymised):  Sanjay was pleased to announce that there had only been two verbal complaints since the last meeting that had been resolved by follow-up phone calls and no written complaints.

· PPG Open Meeting and AGM: It was agreed to postpone this to the Spring of 2023 when there would also be an opportunity to have some relevant guest speakers on a topical subject by invitation.

· Social Prescribing: John mentioned that he had spoken with Alison David, the Social Prescriber at the Prince of Wales Medical Centre, about a fortnightly meeting of the Camden Social Prescriber Peer Support group held on Tuesdays from 9:30 to 10:30am at rotating venues administered by Jo Lynch at the Caversham Practice – John to email the details to Micha Bedwell





Action: John Nutt
· PPG Committee: It was noted that Clare Wright had agreed to join the PPG Committee following her attendance at the last PPG/Practice meeting on 25th August, 2022, when she attended as an observer.

· Date of Next Meeting:11:00am 7th December 2022 at the Surgery
Action: All note in your diaries!
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